
Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Sarah Bofferding, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Jim Gorham, Gary Gregg, Cynthia 
Haskin, Brent Rud, Drew Weaver, Theresa Wilander 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Claude Sand, Shannon Schmitt 
 

School Council Members: Jaclyn Bergerson, Tiffany Fankhanel, Christine Louvar, James Marcotte, Trudy Peterson, 
Laura Schwindt 
 

Trustees:  Joann Gardner, Hank Krigbaum 

 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 

Parish Staff 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                       441-4901 
 

Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                441-4902 
 

Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903 
 

Director of  Stewardship & Development: 
 Maggie McCalip                     441-4906 
 

Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                   441-4905 

 

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environ. Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                             441-4944 
 

Parish Administrative Assistant: 
 Robb Naylor                           441-4904 
 

Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
                                                441-4908 

Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                    441-4900 
 

Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack                                     
 

Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 

 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 218-444-4938 

Principal: 
 Carol Rettinger                       ext. 4941 
 

School Office Staff: 
      Jean Patnode          441-4940 
 Kerry Frauenholtz                   441-4942 
 Denise Kern                            441-4943 
 Gina Mykleseth       441-4940 
 

Sister Parishes 
St. Charles Pennington 

Saturday at 4:00 PM 
(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 

 

Holy Spirit Newman Center 
BSU/NWTC 

Sun at 7:00 PM, Tues at 7:00 PM,  
Thurs at 5:30 PM (School year only) 

1701 Birch Lane NE    
218-444-4762 

 

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Sat.urday    

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 

                                                                                                                       May 22, 2016 
 

   Are you an adult who has never been baptized, or has been baptized in another Christian 
faith, or has been baptized Catholic but never been confirmed?  If so, have you ever thought "Do I 
want to be baptized?  Do I want to be able to receive the Eucharist?  Do I want to be in full 
communion with the Catholic Church?" 
 

   Maybe your spouse is Catholic and you have been coming to Mass with him/her for fifteen 
years, or maybe you are engaged and soon to be married to a Catholic.  Maybe you just started 
coming to Mass here at St. Philip's with a friend or you were baptized Catholic and left the church 
for some reason before being confirmed.  Whatever your situation, we are willing to work with 
you, to help you learn what the church believes and holds sacred.  We are here to help you 
determine if God is calling you to full communion with Him in the Catholic Church. 
 

   RCIA or Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults is designed to help adults who want to know 
more about the Catholic Church and potentially become members in full communion with the 
Catholic Church to do so.  Our program here at St. Philip's is called RCIA and Beyond, because it 
is also open to Catholics who are already in full communion with the church to come to the 
sessions just to learn more about their Catholic faith and the teachings of the Church. 
 

   Our new round of classes is set to begin in June.  We have sessions scheduled the 2nd and 
4th Thursday evening and the 2nd and fourth Sunday mornings of each month.  The Thursday and 
Sunday morning sessions will be duplicates so you may attend which ever session better fits your 
schedule. The first sessions are scheduled for Thursday, June 9th at 6:30 PM and Sunday, June 
12th at 10:15 AM.  During Session 1 we will take a quick tour of the church and entertain any 
questions that you may have.  Session 2 is scheduled for Thursday, June 23rd and Sunday June 
26th and the topic is God the Father & Creator.  The program is actually designed so that you 
may join anytime during the year and also then be accepted into the church when you feel you are 
ready, not just at the traditional time which is at the Easter Vigil Mass. 
 

   Another opportunity that I would like to make all of you aware of will be happening after 
our new Tuesday evening Masses.  Beginning on Tuesday, June 7th, we will be offering Mass at 
6:30 PM.  After this Mass and for the next seven weeks we will be offering, Mary, A Biblical 
Walk With the Blessed Mother.  This is a video Scripture Study, guided by Dr. Edward Sri.  In 
this study you will see what life was like for Mary and understand how she felt at each dramatic 
moment in Scripture, learn why Mary is such an essential part of our Catholic Faith, see the 
significance of Mary as you explore the biblical roots of our beliefs about her, deepen your 
devotion to Mary as you discover our Blessed Mother in a uniquely personal way and be drawn 
closer to Christ as Mary leads you to a more profound and personal relationship with her Son. 
 

   You may attend all eight of these sessions or you may attend just the ones that fit your 
schedule.  If you plan to attend most or all of them and would like a book to help you study and 
more closely follow along with the study, please call Deacon Kermit at the Parish Office to order 
a book.  The cost of a book will be $28. 
 

May God bless you on your walk with him, Deacon Kermit 



Revised Mass Schedule for St. Philip's,  
Effective 6/4/2016 

 Sat Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri 

AM 
  7:30AM 8:30AM   8:30AM 7:00AM 8:30AM 
  9:00AM           
  11:00AM           

  4:00PM             
PM (Penn)             

  5:30PM 6:30PM   6:30PM       

Monday, May 23 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Conrad Fehn     

Tuesday, May 24 
No Daily Mass Today        

Wednesday, May 25 
  8:40 AM Mass: +Mary Hoody 
 

Thursday, May 26 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Ann Schmickle 
10:30 AM Mass (Goldpine): +Msgr. Bill Mehrkens 
10:30 AM Communion Service (Neilson Place) 
 

Friday, May 27 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Frank & Florence Abbott 
 

Saturday, May 28 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Marge Seitz 
  4:00 PM Mass (Pennington): +Roger Schmickle 
  5:30 PM Mass: +Camilla Bormann 
 

Sunday, May 29 
  7:30 AM Mass: For the People 
  9:00 AM Mass: +Alma Lucas 
11:00 AM Mass: +Teresa Galloway 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For May 23 to May 29 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

DAILY READINGS 
For the Week of May 23 to May 29 

Monday, May 23 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  7:00 PM Nightlights (St.  Kateri Rm)          

Tuesday, May 24 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  5:30 PM ABC Event (Rectory) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)    

Wednesday, May 25 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel)  
  9:30 AM Rosary for Schools (Chapel) 
  5:00 PM to 6:30 PM Stewardship Appreciation Dinner (Soc. Hall)        

Thursday, May 26 
12:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
11:00 AM School Speech Contest (Church) 
  2:30 PM School Pre K Spring Program (Church)    

Friday, May 27 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  2:30 PM School Pre K Spring Program (Church) 
  5:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)       

Saturday, May 28 
  9:00 AM Stay & Play for Families (Social Hall, Gym) 
  3:00 PM Grant Frenzel/Amanda Rindahl Wedding 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)    

Sunday, May 29 
  8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
 

Monday, May 23 
● 1 Pt 1:3-9 
● Ps 111:1-2,5-6,9,10c 
● Mk 10:17-27 
 

Tuesday, May 24 
● 1 Pt 1:10-16 
● Ps 98:1-4 
● Mk 10:28-31 
 

Wednesday, May 25 
   ● 1 Pt 1:18-25 
   ● Ps 147:12-15,19-20 
   ● Mk 10:32-45 
 

   Thursday, May 26 
● 1 Pt 2:2-5,9-12 
● Ps 100:2-5 
● Mk 10:46-52 

Friday, May 27 
● 1 Pt 4:7-13 
● Ps 96:10-13 
● Mk 11:11-26 
 

 

Saturday, May 28 
● Jude 17:20b-25 
● Ps 63:2-6 
● Mk 11:27-33 
 

Sunday, May 29 
● Gn 14:18-20 
● Ps 110:1-4 
● 1 Cor 11:23-26 
● Lk 9:11b-17 



BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS 
 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for 
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.   
 

The next session will be on June 5.  Please call the Parish  
Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more information. 

St. Philip’s extends best wishes to Wesley James 
Bickler and Laura Beth Hilde who celebrated the 
sacrament of Marriage at St. Philip’s on May 14th. 

PARISH LIFE 

FAITH FORMATION SACRAMENTAL LIFE 

“STAY & PLAY FOR FAMILIES” 
 

On Saturday, May 28, the Gym and Social Hall will be open to  
all families with young children from 9 to 11 AM. This is an 
opportune time for parents and their children to get to know 
one another in the comfort  of their own parish home! Stay & 
Play will take place the last Saturday of 
each month, unless otherwise noted due 
to conflicts.  There is no cost to 
participate, but a snack table will be 
provided that you may contribute to. 
RSVP is not necessary, just show up and 
be ready to play! 

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes through 
the waters of baptism, Julia Louise Frenzel, daughter 
of Patrick & Brenda Frenzel. May she be filled with the 
Holy Spirit! 

Cave Quest VBS –  
Following Jesus the Light of the World 
August 1 – 5, 9:00 AM – 12:00 PM 
 

At Cave Quest VBS, kids learn one important 
Bible Point each day, and it’s reinforced  
through Bible adventures, Saint Cards, songs, 
snacks and crafts that help children know 
more about Christ’s light!  So gear up and 
get ready to register – Registration Forms are 
available in the Narthex or Parish Office.  Cave Quest is for 
children 3 (by September 1, 2015) through 4th Grade (2015-2016 
school year).  Contact Kris for additional information – 441-4944.  

Nightlights, a nondenominational 
support group for anyone who has a 
loved one with mental illness will hold 
its monthly meeting at 7:00-8:30 PM, 
Monday, May 23 2016 in the St. Kateri 
Room at St. Philips Church, 7th Street 
and Beltrami Ave. With questions, 
please call 218 444 4262. 

Church League Softball  
 

Summer league softball is just getting 
started, and the St Philip’s team needs 
some additional players! Anyone be-
tween 14 yrs and 100 can play — we 
play Tuesday evenings from 6 PM till 
about 9 PM - Fun times! Interested 
players can call or text Greg Lundin 
at 612-791-6970. 

Relics Tour: Venerate the relics of St. Thomas More and St. 
John Fisher, the relics of these two saints who exemplified 
courage and conviction in the face of persecution are coming to 
the Diocese of Crookston. St. Thomas More and St. John Fisher 
were prominent 16th century Englishmen who stood against King 
Henry VIII’s attempted supremacy over the Catholic Church, and 
accepted martyrdom instead of abandoning their faith. This 
witness is especially compelling to American Catholics today, as 
we face threats to our religious liberty and rights of conscience. 
The relics of St. Thomas More and St. John Fisher will be in 
at St. Philip’s Church on Monday, June 27 in the afternoon 
from 2:30 to 3:30 PM. 

 

Memorial Day Mass  
is scheduled to take place at  
Holy Cross Cemetery on  

Monday, May 30 ~ 9:00 AM 
Bring your own lawn chair. 

*In case of rain, Mass will be 
celebrated at St. Philip’s Church. 

**Please note that Daily Mass has been cancelled 
on Tuesday, May 24th at 12:10 PM. We apologize 
for any inconvenience this may cause. 



May 21/22 

Week #46 
Contributions  
(received the  

weekend  
of 5/15/2016) 

Envelopes  $   13,242.00 
EFT Env.  $     5,433.00 
Loose Plate  $        972.04 
Children’s      $          36.88 
Total                 $  19,683.92 
 

 
Fiscal Year to Date (Week #46)   

 Amount Contributed   
 Envelopes   $  723,777.46 
 Loose Plate  $    43,716.53 
 Children’s  $      2,354.72 
 Total                 $ 769,848.71 
 

 YTD Budget   $ 792,347.00 
 

   (97.16% of budget) 

STEWARDSHIP 
~ A HABIT OF 
THE HEART 

 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL 

DEVELOPMENT~STEWARDSHIP 

Last Week's Mass Attendance 
  May 14           5:30 PM  _          266______    
 May 15              7:30 AM          200______ 
 May 15           9:00 AM          358______ 
 May 15           11:00 AM                        412    ___ 

St. Philip’s Mission Statement: 
To Accomplish God’s Work 

Ø Please join us for his year’s final regular Wednesday School 
Mass on May 25 led by students from Mrs. Balstad’s 
Kindergarten. The Graduation Mass, our last Mass of the 
school year, will be held on Thursday, June 2, at 9:00 AM. 

 

Ø An invitation to all our St. Philip’s School Volunteers: 
You and your family are cordially invited to the Stewardship 
Appreciation Dinner on Wednesday, May 25. Your service to 
us is so greatly appreciated. RSVP by calling 444-4262 or  

    e-mailing tjohnson@stphilipsbemidji.org. Hope to see you     
       there. 
 

Ø The final round of competition for our annual Modern 
Woodmen Civic Oration Contest will be held on Thursday, 
May 26, at 11:00 AM in the church. 

 

Ø The St. Philip’s Pre-Kindergarten students will present a 
program for families and friends on Thursday and Friday, 
May 26 and 27, at 2:30 PM in the church. Everyone is invited 
to their performances. 

 

Ø Friday, May 27, is the last day of our hot lunches. Students 
will be responsible for bringing their own lunches for the 
school picnic and the remaining two days of school. Cold 
cereal will be available in the mornings of the last three days 
of school. 

 

Ø There will be NO SCHOOL on Monday, May 30, in 
observation of the Memorial Day holiday. 

 

Ø The St. Philip’s School picnic will be held at Lake Bemidji 
State Park on Tuesday, May 31. Please make sure students 
return their signed permission form by Wednesday, May 25. 

 

Ø Our increasing enrollment gives us the opportunity to 
welcome an additional elementary teacher to our staff. 
Applicants for the position must possess or be able to 
possess a valid Minnesota teaching license. Interested 
individuals should send a letter of application, resume’, and 
three letters of recommendation to: Carol Rettinger, 
Principal, St. Philip’s School, 702 Beltrami Avenue NW, 
Bemidji, MN 56601 or e-mail them to: 
crettinger@stphilipsbemidji.org. 

 

Ø Volunteer Opportunities: hot lunch servers; classroom 
volunteers; chaperones; speech judges; school picnic; parish 
committees; welcome kiosk; expanded parking lot sale; party 
planners for our 90th anniversary.  

 

Ø To volunteer your services, please attain your Safe 
Environment Certification by going to: www.crookston.org 
and following the prompts for Safe Environment. Thanks for 
your cooperation. 

New Ministry: Information Station 
If you have ever stopped in the Parish Office, you’ve no doubt 
been greeted by the warm and welcoming, Tammy Johnson. 
As a parish community, we are blessed to have such a friendly 
and helpful person at the front desk.  We’re starting a new 
ministry with the hope of establishing that same friendly, 
helpful experience for parishioners and visitors before and 
after weekend Masses.  Please consider joining this quick, fun 
and easy ministry. We need about 15 more volunteers who 
would be willing to work approximately one mass each month. 
 

Purpose: Convenient resource center for St. Philip’s 
parishioners and visitors filled with materials to answer 
questions and to enhance the St. Philip’s experience. 
 

Volunteer Requirements: No experience necessary. Ministers 
do not need to be St. Philip’s experts as the Information 
Station has all the information required. This would be a great 
ministry for families to do together. 
 

Time Commitment: 10 minutes before and after weekend 
Masses. Assignments will be scheduled through St. Philip’s 
ministry software so volunteers can select Mass preferences 
and weekend availability. 
 

Job Description: Standing at kiosk. Meeting people. Handing 
out materials. Answering questions or writing follow-up 
messages for staff. Having fun! 
 

Training and sign-up:  Please contact: Maggie McCalip 441-
4906 or mmccalip@stphilipsbemidji.org 

THOUGHTS ON MERCY… 
“May the binding promise of the Lord Jesus be fulfilled: 
from here there must go forth ‘the spark which will prepare 
the world for his final coming’ (Diary, 1732). This spark 
needs to be lighted by the grace of God. This fire of mercy 
needs to be passed on to the world!”                               
                                                        ~ St. John Paul the Great



Space is limited to 20 people per ABC event.  Sign-up by going online to 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org or calling the parish office at 444-4262. 

ABC 
All-American 

Burgers & Brats 
Conversation & Chatter  

BABY BOTTLE FUNDRAISER 

Northwoods Pregnancy Care Center (NPCC) is, once again, 
doing a baby bottle fundraiser for 2016! Use the next month 
or so to fill the bottle with loose change, paper 
money or a check to help the Care Center. Return 
the bottles to the church or the Parish Office 
anytime until Fathers Day.  Thank you for your 
wonderful response in helping those in need!   

OUR LADY OF THE LAKES MAGNIFICAT 
Walker, MN 

Discerning Our Times In The Power Of The Holy Spirit 
 

“For I am the Lord your God who upholds our right hand Who says to 
you “Do not fear I will help you.”  -  Isaiah 41:13 

 

Guest Speaker:  Sister Linda Koontz - Sister of the Holy 
Name of Jesus & Mary; International Speaker and Mentor to 
Maria Vadia, serves full time in the Catholic Charismatic 
Renewal, Ministers in powerful gifts of Knowledge and 
Healing. Sr. Linda’s outreach is through The Spirit of the Lord 
International Mission in Juarez, Mexico. 

 

TWO EVENTS: 
Fri, June 10 (Dinner) & Sat, June 11, 2016 (Retreat Day) 

Flyers are in the Narthex for further information. 
 

THESE EVENTS ARE FOR BOTH MEN AND WOMEN 

ABC Event Date Remaining Spots 
Tues. May 24 5:30-7:00 pm 2 spots remaining 

Wed. June 1 5:30-7:00 pm Filled 

Thurs. June 2 5:30-7:00 pm 7 spots remaining 

Wed.  June 15 5:30-7:00 pm Filled 

Thur. June 16 5:30-7:00 pm 13 spots remaining 

Wed. June 29 5:30-7:00 pm 9 spots remaining 

Thur. June 30 5:30-7:00 pm 4 spots remaining 

Sun. July 3 12:00-1:30 pm 20 spots remaining 

Wed. July 6 5:30-7:00 pm 15 spots remaining 

Sun. July 17 4:00-5:30 pm Filled 

Tues. July 19 5:0-6:30 pm 20 spots remaining 

Wed. July 20 5:30-7:00 pm 18 spots remaining 

Thur. July 21 5:30-7:00 pm 18 spots remaining 

Tues. July 26 5:00-6:30 pm 20 spots remaining 

Wed. July 27 5:30-7:00 pm 20 spots remaining 

Thur. Aug. 4 5:30-7:00 pm 20 spots remaining 

Sun. Aug . 7 12:00-1:30 pm 20 spots remaining 

Sat. Aug. 13 6:30-8:00 pm 16 spots remaining 

Tues. Aug 16 5:00-6:30 pm 20 spots remaining 

Thinking about spring cleaning or 
having a garage sale this summer?  
Why not donate or rent a booth 
at St. Philip’s Youth Ministry 
Parking Lot Sale… all proceeds 
help sponsor youth mission trips. 

Booth’s are available to rent / $25….contact Paula in 
the Youth Office for more information.   
Sale is Saturday, June 25, 8 AM - 4 PM 

Reserve your spot today! 
ABC Events are filling up fast! 
Join Father Chuck and fellow parishioners for a 

backyard barbecue and tour of the rectory.  

Event Agenda 
1. Tour Rectory 

2. Eat Delicious Food 
3. Ask Fr. Chuck Questions 

ENDING ABORTION THE CHURCH’S WAY 
 

The premise of Priests for Life is that abortion will end 
through the Church, because Christ has conquered death, and it 
is He who works through each of us to bring this victory to 
every segment of our society.  The activity of the People of God 
to end abortion is not primarily a response to Roe v. Wade.  It 
is, rather, a response to Jesus Christ. 

This response, of course, overflows the visible 
boundaries of the Catholic Church.  Pope John Paul II, in The 
Gospel of Life, told us, “No single person or group has a 
monopoly on the defense and promotion of life.  These are 
everyone’s task and responsibility.” (EV 91).  He says this after 
asserting that the effort must be ecumenical and, in fact, must 
include the involvement of all people of good will.     

~By Fr. Frank Pavone, Priests for Life; Gospel of Life 
Ministries, May-June 2008 Vol. 18 newsletter.   



HELP NEEDED AT CHURCHES UNITED 
 

The parish of St. Philip’s is a strong supporter of Churches  
United. As one of the founding parishes we help them with 
financial and volunteer support. As their mission they exist to 
help those who are down on their luck or in need of direction to 
the right social agency or just a small bit of help to get through 
the difficulty they face. Normally, they are open Mon - Fri 
afternoons. Presently Churches United is not open Fridays due to 
lack of volunteers.  Are you willing, or do you know someone we 
could ask to consider being a volunteer? Sometimes being asked 
is taken as a sign we maybe should do something. Please 
contact Jen at 444-1380 or our Parish representative, Dan Walter 
at 444-3940 or the Parish Office, 444-4262. 

The traditional Baccalaureate ceremony is “a service of worship in  
celebration of and thanksgiving for lives dedicated to learning”.  In  

addition to that, our Baccalaureate celebration at St. Philip’s has become 
our way of celebrating the presence of these students in our parish 

throughout the years as we send them out to colleges and new  
communities of faith.  Congratulations Class of 2016!! 

Kaitlyn Berglund 
Josh Cervenka 
Sadie Defatte 

Taylor Fankhanel 
Allison Graves 
Nate Gubbels 

Katrina Marcotte 
Kayli Holcomb 
Anna McLean 
Mia Pagnac 

Adriane Rickert 
Morgan Sagedahl 
Noah Stalberger 

Kaitlyn White 
Ethan Youso 

Sam Boyer 
Bruno Cheney 

Jack Dockendorf 
Erik Fitzgerald 

Rachel Gray 
Cody Hedstrom 

Isaac Londo 
Franny Mackenroth 

Heather Marsh 
Drew Mistic 

Katie Peterson 
Leighton Rockensock 

Tatiana Smrekar 
Tony Todavich 

Brody Wilander  

Andrea Bunich 
Brenton Columbus 
Madisen Erpelding 

Tony Geerdes 
Hannah Gregg 

Jenna Hendricks 
Madison Maki 

Larimee Martell 
Thomas Mykleseth 

Heather Olson 
Lilly Revering 
Tucker Rockis 
Sydney South 

Chase Todavich 
Cole Wright 

Watercolor Painting Class 
                        with local artist Judith Selby 

 

Saturday, June 18th 2:00-5:00 PM 
 

At Thrivent Financial 623 22nd St NW 
 

All proceeds donated to Little Flowers Girls Club 
 

Have a creative adventure in a relaxed, fun atmosphere where 
you can eat, create and socialize. All ages invited. No artistic 
ability needed. All supplies are provided. Suggested donation 
is $20 per student. Seating is limited, so preregistration is 
required. To register call Judith at 218-987-2344 or email 
jselby@paulbunyan.net. 
 

Sponsored by Thrivent Financial 

Director of the Office of Youth Ministry  
and Catechesis 
The Diocese of Crookston is seeking a full time Director of the 
Office of Youth Ministry and Catechesis. This office serves the 
pastors, parish youth ministers and parish directors of religious 
education and formation. The candidate is a voice in the 
diocese for our young people. The candidate will coordinate all 
diocesan youth activities (camps, rallies, trainings, etc.) with the 
assistance of parish employees and volunteers. The candidate 
will also conduct training sessions for catechesis in parishes. We 
are seeking a candidate with an educational background and 
experience in the areas of youth ministry and religious 
education. The qualifying candidate needs to be a practicing 
Catholic who has an understanding of the teachings of the 
Catholic Church and desires to promote them. Send resume and 
references to: Jim Clauson, Diocese of Crookston, PO Box 610, 
Crookston, MN. 56716 or email: jclauson@crookston.org. 

CD’s Available for Sale at St. Philp’s 
 

St. Philip’s congratulates Deb McGregor, one of our pianists, on 
the release of her CD, Otherside of the Window.  Deb will be 
selling these CD’s after Masses the weekend of June 4th-5th 
and will be donating $5 per CD to our St. Philip’s YOUTH 
MISSION FUND. The CD features some of the songs you hear  
at church such as “I Heard the Voice of Jesus” and “Joyful Joyful 
We Adore Thee” in addition to songs Deb has written herself. 
The CD includes piano instrumental, piano/vocals and other 
instruments on some songs including drums, bass, guitar, cello 
and trumpet. This CD is a great uplift and is perfect listening for 
you or other loved ones in your life. 



 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
Week of May 28/29 

  

May 28, 5:30 PM 
  

The Solemnity of the 
Most Holy Body and 

Blood of Christ 

May 29, 7:30 AM 
  

The Solemnity of the 
Most Holy Body and 

Blood of Christ 

May 29, 9:00 AM 
  

The Solemnity of the 
Most Holy Body and 

Blood of Christ 

May 29, 11:00 AM 
  

The Solemnity of the 
Most Holy Body and 

Blood of Christ 

SACRISTAN Deborah Millard Al Foley KC Maryhelen Chadwick 

LECTOR 
Robb Naylor 
Peggy Newman 

Cynthia Haskin 
Carol Schneider 

KC 
KC 

Barb Nyberg 
Marcia Fivizzani 

INTERCESSOR Cheryl Christlieb Pam Murray Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Kermit Erickson 

ALTAR SERVER 
Aidan Spaeth 
Ava Spaeth 
Ian Spaeth 

Kiera Hoefer 
Aaron Hoefer 
Erin Myhrer 

Alex Froelich 
Daniel Froelich 
HELP NEEDED 

Joshua Nyberg 
Allison DeClusin 
Grant DeClusin 

CAPTAIN Robb Naylor Jane Foley Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Kermit Erickson 

EMHC 

Lynn Baird 
Eileen Gothman 
Alice Thompson 
April Boucher 
Connie Aagard 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Al Foley 
David Hoefer 
Patti Van Camp 
Pat Gavin 
Dan Shea 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

KC 
KC 
KC 
KC 
KC 
KC 
KC 
KC 
KC 

Chris Nyberg 
Patty Nagle 
Pat Kelly 
Courtney Haskins 
Barb Nyberg 
Jennifer Noble 
Maryhelen Chadwick 
Karen Williams 
HELP NEEDED 

USHER 

Mary Jo Christenson 
Glen Laginess 
Dick Lehmann 
Mark Moris 

Bob Murray 
Ron Hendricks 
Jim Gavin 
Jennifer Hoefer 

KC 
KC 
KC 
KC 

Aidan Chadwick 
John Chadwick 
Mike Doty 
Randy Nyberg 

HOSPITALITY  
FELLOWSHIP 

  Matt Dockendorf 
Dianne Dockendorf 

KC 
KC 
KC 
KC  

Marilyn Sundrud 
Gail Haubrich (sub req.) 
Jackie Gibbons  
    (sub req.) 
Nate Gibbons (sub req.) 

GREETER 
Tom Thompson 
Frances Schmitt 

Wayne Dondelinger 
Vi Hendricks 

KC 
KC  

Mary Kinsella 
Jean Louvar 









 


